
 
 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION  
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 

In the Matter of the Application of Union 
Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri for 
Permission and Approval and a Certificate of 
Public Convenience and Necessity Under 4 CSR 
240-3.105 

)
)
)
)
) 

Case No. EA-2019-0181 

 

NOTICE OF NON-OBJECTION TO STIPULATION AND AGREEMENT 

 
COMES NOW the Office of the Public Counsel (OPC) and, as represented in footnote 1 

of the nonunanimous stipulation and agreement between Union Electric Company, the Staff of the 

Missouri Public Service Commission, Renew Missouri Advocates, the Missouri Department of 

Economic Development – Division of Energy, and the Missouri Department of Conservation filed 

July 31, 2019, the OPC does not object to that agreement. 

  Because the nonunanimous stipulation and agreement includes the following, “The 

Signatories agree that they shall not challenge the prudence of the decision to construct the facility 

for RES compliance purposes under Section 393.1030, RSMo., and to merge Outlaw Wind Project, 

LLC into Ameren Missouri upon acquisition of the facility,” and prudency of constructing 

facilities may change before they are built—Union Electric Company’s July 25, 2019, 

announcement of its mutual agreement with EDF Renewables, Inc. to terminate the development 

of the Brickyard Hills 157 megawatts (MW) wind facility in Atchison County after the 

Commission, in Case No. EA-2019-0021, granted Union Electric Company a certificate of 

convenience and necessity for that facility on March 16, 2019, is a good example—the OPC did 

not sign the nonunanimous stipulation and agreement. 
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Respectfully, 

 /s/ Nathan Williams   
Nathan Williams 
Chief Deputy Public Counsel  
Missouri Bar No. 35512 
  
Office of the Public Counsel 
Post Office Box 2230 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 526-4975 (Voice) 
(573) 751-5562 (FAX) 
Nathan.Williams@ded.mo.gov 
 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, transmitted by 
facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 31st day of July 2019. 
 

/s/ Nathan Williams 

mailto:Nathan.Williams@ded.mo.gov

